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PUCO 
Subject: PUCO CASE NUMBER 07-0171-EL-BTX. 

Dear Dr. Schriber: 

I am writing you to state my strong objection to the Geauga County 138kV Transmission Line Supply Project, PUCO 
case number 07-0171 -EL-BTX, as proposed by FirstEnergy Corporation. 

In the application, FirstEnergy describes two proposed routes. Each route consists of a sixty foot wide, clear cut 
corridor through and over everything in its path. The preferred route is an over-land route near SR528 that bisects 
prime agricultural land, outdoor sports areas, pristine wetlands and forests. The preferred route will reqiure clearing 
62.9 acres of forest, crossing 58 streams and impacting 55.1 acres of wetlands. The altemate route follows C l^ Street, 
plowing through the front yards, or requirii^ demolition o^ beautifiti resid^itial properties. The altemate route will 
require crossing 182 properties, passing within 100 feet of 43 residential fomily homes and reqiure demolition of six 
residential homes. Both routes unpact the habitat of wild turk^ and snowshoe hares, two species tiiat conservation 
organizations such as the National Wild Turkey Federaticm and Ohio Dq)artment of Natural Resources (ODNR) have 
invested significant time and money to re-establish in this region. 

Both routes entail creation of a brand new utility corridor wh^e none presentiy exists. Creation of a new utility corridor 
will cause irreparable damage to the properties and farms tiiat constitute the nnul eastem Geauga County community. 
Usable pre-existing civil corridors exist that are able to accommodate a new transmission line to serve fhe intended area. 
For these reasons, neither proposed route is acceptable. Once land is gone, it's gone. 

I am personally asku^ you to help save the properties, wetiands, fields, habitats, forests and homelands from the 
unnecessary mtmsion or destmction that this project proposes. I am urging you to support the use of a suitable existing 
utility corridor, such as State Route 11 or the B&O railroad grade, to bring the much needed power to the southern 
portion of Geauga County. Please keep the countryside of North Eastem Geauga County green. 

I appreciate tiie opportunity to express my deep opposition to the Geauga County 138kV Transmission Line Siqjply 
Project as proposed by FfrstEnergy Corporation. 
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